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Dear brothers and sisters in scouting, 
 
As we come together to celebrate Founder’s Day, marking the birth anniversary of our esteemed 
founder, Lord Baden-Powell, I wish you all a happy founder’s day celebration. Today, we pay 
tribute to the visionary leader whose legacy continues to shape the lives of millions of scouts 
around the world, including every one of us here in Mauritius, and Rodrigues. 
 
Founder’s Day serves as an important reminder of the timeless values and principles that lie at the 
heart of the scouting movement. It is a day to reaffirm our commitment to the fundamental 
principles of scouting, passionately advocated by Lord Baden-Powell. Let us be inspired by his 
teachings as we embark on our own scouting journey, striving to make a positive impact in 
Mauritius, Rodrigues, and the world at large. 
 
I wish to express my heartfelt appreciation to all the Scout Group who are commemorating 
Founder’s Day at the district level. Your dedication, enthusiasm, and unwavering commitment to 
scouting are the foundation of our movement. It is through your tireless efforts and contributions 
that scouting enriches the lives of young people and inculcates in them the values of integrity, 
resilience, and compassion. 
 
On behalf of the Mauritius Scouts Association, I extend my warmest wishes to each and every one 
of you on Founder’s Day. May this occasion inspire us to rededicate ourselves to the principles of 
scouting and to honour the remarkable legacy of Lord Baden-Powell in everything we do. 
 
God bless you all. 
 
Yours in scouting, 

 

 

Yusuf IMRIT 

Deputy Chief Scout 

Mauritius Scouts Association 

Baden Powell House – Trianon 
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